## he Odyssey School

8750 East 28th Avenue # Denver, Colorado 80238 # 303-316-3944 # Fax 303-316-4016 # www.odysseydenver.org

January 26, 2009

Dear members of the Senate Education Committee,

I am writing you to urge you to support SB 09-46, the bill to promote healthy snacks in public and charter schools in Colorado. I am sorry that I am unable to attend the committee hearing in person this week. However, in lieu of being there in person, I wanted to write to offer my strong endorsement of SB 09-46 by Senator Sandoval.

Too many of our kids in Colorado are obese or at risk of becoming obese. We all know that a combination of a healthy diet and physical activity keeps the weight off and makes us healthier. But, that is easier said than done when we give our kids the chance to buy sugary and high fat snacks at school.

As a principal in a public school, I understand the impact food choices have on our kids. I believe one of the roles of a school is to model best behavior for our children to learn from. By giving them only healthy snack options, we are telling our kids that we value their health and that making the right food choices matter.

I am aware that the legislature passed and the State Board of Education promulgated rules last year removing sodas from the vending machines in the schools. That was a good and important first step. SB 46 is a follow up to that and I urge you to support the legislation.

Thank you for all of the hard work you do for the state of Colorado. Please feel free to be in touch with any questions you may have.

Sincerely

Marcia Fulton

**Executive Director** 

The Odyssey School

attached are on our tra Signatures all studying obesity middle studying that her are to pocess. And want to the process.

Dear members of the Senate Education Committee,

I am writing you to urge you to support SB 09-46, the bill to promote healthy snacks in public and charter schools in Colorado. I am sorry that I am unable to attend the committee hearing in person this week. However, in lieu of being there in person, I wanted to write to offer my strong endorsement of SB 09-46 by Senator Sandoval.

Too many of our kids in Colorado are obese or at risk of becoming obese. We all know that a combination of a healthy diet and physical activity keeps the weight off and makes us healthier. But, that is easier said than done when we give our kids the chance to buy sugary and high fat snacks at school.

As a principal in a public school, I understand the impact food choices have on our kids. I believe one of the roles of a school is to model best behavior for our children to learn from. By giving them only healthy snack options, we are telling our kids that we value their health and that making the right food choices matter.

I am aware that the legislature passed and the State Board of Education promulgated rules last year removing sodas from the vending machines in the schools. That was a good and important first step. SB 46 is a follow up to that and I urge you to support the legislation.

Thank you for all of the hard work you do for the state of Colorado. Please feel free to be in touch with any questions you may have.

Roshone

Marcia Fulton
Executive Director
The Odyssey School

Marcia Fulton
Tiach

Mikayla Patty-Foutner

Tiach

Mikayla Patty-Foutner

Tiach

Mikayla Patty-Foutner

Tiach

Tiach

Mikayla Patty-Foutner

Tiach

Mik